
Dear Sports Fan, 

LOUISVILLE 

DOWNTOWN 

PARTNERSHIP 

Thanks so much for your group's interest in playing Wiffle Ball or Pickleball at the Baird Urban Sports 

Park located on historic Main Street in Downtown Louisville! 

Since the Baird Urban Sports Park is located on Louisville Metro property, you will need to request a 

special event permit from Louisville Metro for your use of the space. If you do not plan on having any 

food or beverage vendors or caterers, or self-hosted food or beverage service (including potlucks or 

cook-outs}, we can help with obtaining an expedited special event permit. If you are planning to 

provide any type of food or beverages, your organization will need to apply directly for the special 

event permit which must be submitted to Louisville Metro at least 60 days in advance of the event. 

Included in this packet are the items which are needed to complete the expedited permit application 

on your behalf: 
• The Organization Information Form
• The Rules & Conditions Acknowledgement Form (note: recreational use of the Baird Urban

Sports Parks does not permit tobacco products or possession and/or consumption of alcohol

during your event)
• The LDP Participant Consent & Release Form (note: we do not need all the participant waivers

to apply for the permit, but will need the signed waivers returned to LDP prior to your event)
• The Insurance Requirements Acknowledgement Form
• A Certificate of Insurance with the required description of operations
• The Hold Harmless & Indemnification Statement

• Payment of $100 ($40 for the permit application required by Louisville Metro and $60 for

rental of the space for two hours)

Please return the requested materials as soon as possible so that we can process and receive 

the approved permit in time for your planned event. 

We can't wait to see you down at the ballpark! 

Rebecca Fleischaker 

Executive Director 

Louisville Downtown Partnership 

315 Guthrie St, Ste 300 • Louisville, KY 40202 • (502) 584-6000 












